
 

 

 

Term 1     Week 1      2023 
What’s on at STPS 

Date:    Activity  
31 January 2023   Years 1 – 6 student return to school  
    Kindergarten 2023 – Best Start Assessments  
1 February 2023   Kindergarten students first day of school 
6 February   Kindergarten Vision Assessment 
17 February   OSSA Swimming Carnival  
24 February   School Photos  
3 March   PSSA Swimming Carnival  
8 March   OSSA White Athletics Carnival 
15 – 27 March   NAPLAN Years 3 & 5 
31 March   OSSA Cross Country  
6 April     Last day of Term 1 

Attachments 

• OSSA Swimming Carnival Permission Note (selected students only)  
• Unform Price list  
• Canteen Lunch order Menu  
• School Photo envelope 
 

Messages from the Principal 
Welcome to 2023  
It was with great excitement that staff welcomed our students to Spring Terrace Public School yesterday 
and we would like to extend a special welcome to our new students and their families. Nine Kinder 
students-James, Gideon, Kai, Sophie, Saxon, Rose, Sophia, Jack, and Jayden will begin school today. 
Whilst these students are all very familiar with Spring Terrace, having attended our transition program 
and orientations last year it is nice to see them all returning officially as students at Spring Terrace. We 
also welcome Tracey to Year Six and hope you enjoy your year with us and sharing your schooling with 
your brother, Riley. This year we have 28 families and 46 students attending STPS.  
 
Staff have been busy over the holiday break getting ready for the new academic year and as Acting 
Principal I feel incredibly lucky to be working with such committed staff and enthusiastic students. I look 
forward to meeting with you all and working together throughout 2023. 
  
Staffing  
This year we have maintained a similar level of staffing to last year with three classes, Mrs Dale Lee has 
joined the staff on a more permanent basis as the Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instruction, 
supporting our class teachers to implement the new syllabus and other key learning and assessment 
programs. Miss Lucy Menzies has joined the staff as classroom teacher providing principal support and 
release from face to face for Miss Hutchison and Mrs Fryda. Miss Zoe Hutchison will again teach K/1, 
2/3 will be taught by Miss Menzies and myself and Mrs Fryda will teach 4-6. 
 

We are fortunate to have Miss Emily, Miss Paige and Mr Jono returning as Student Learning Support 
Officers (SLSO) assisting in classrooms for literacy and numeracy and learning support for students.  
 



 

Ms Jenny Symons our Administrative Manager and Mr Danny Davis our General Assistant make up the 
remainder of the staff at Spring Terrace Public School.  
 

Uniforms 
Students are expected to wear the correct uniform every day. Our school uniform provides for students 
to be active during outdoor play and creates an environment of pride and inclusion. Christine Holmes is 
the Clothing Pool Coordinator for any enquires regarding ordering new sizes for shirts, polar fleece 
jumpers or hats. A range of good quality second hand items are also available. Shorts, track pants, 
socks and shoes are all black and available from retail outlets locally. Please ensure everything is 
clearly labelled.  
 
School Uniform purchases using Service NSW Back to School Vouchers 
Service NSW Vouchers can be used from Wednesday 1 February for school uniforms via the P&C 
Clothing Pool. Vouchers will need to be used in full and a screen shot of your voucher QR code with the 
code below and the students name must be sent to Belinda Richards, P&C Secretary 0466 725 431 
prior to final payment and collection of uniforms.  
 
Sun Safety  
Spring Terrace Public School practices Sun Safety by encouraging students and staff to slip, slop, slap 
seek and slide. Please talk to your children about being sun safe and apply sunscreen each morning 
before they leave for school. A ‘no hat no play’ rule applies to all students.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Library 
Miss Emily undertook a stocktake at the end of last year and tracked down students with missing books. 
We thank parents and carers for assisting with the return of books to the library. If you still have books 
at home that have not been returned or are considered lost or damaged an invoice will be issued for the 
replacement cost/s. Students with unreturned books will not be able to borrow until these have been 
returned or a replacement paid for.  
 

Library lessons for each class will be on Friday each week, so please ensure your child has a library 
bag for borrowing.  
 
Change to Newsletter Publication 
Please note that from now on the school newsletter will be published on a fortnightly basis rather than 
weekly. Arrangements to distribute online are being explored, however until further notice, families will 
continue to receive a paper copy on even weeks, i.e. Weeks 2, 4, 6. 8 and 10. Newsletters are uploaded 
to the school website following distribution and accessible via the NEWSLETTER tab.  
 
Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) 
A note was sent home to all families this week advising that Big Childcare will not be operating for this 
term. The Department of Education is working to source an alternative as soon as possible and we will 
keep you informed of further information as it is made available.  
 
 
Ms Julie Day 
A/Principal  

Weekly Awards  
Weekly Assembly 
We will commence with our weekly assembly on Friday’s starting in Week 3 at 1.20 pm. Parents, carers, 
and grandparents are welcome to join us.  



 

STPS News 
Lunchboxes  
After the holiday break it is time to think about packing lunches again. Please ensure your child is able 
to open their lunch box and containers on their own. Remembering a few simple rules will help your 
child feel confident and look forward to eating at school.  
• Make sure lunchboxes and water bottles are well labelled and your child can identify their own 
• Use insulated lunch boxes or cooler bags 
• If utensils are required pack these in the lunchbox with foods 
• Pack food that is easy to open, easy to eat and not messy 
• Include a frozen drink bottle or ice brick to keep food cold in summer 
• Avoid using plastic wrap as children find it hard to pull apart. Use re-usable wraps or containers 
• Remind your child to wash their hands before eating  
• Cut fruit and vegetables into pieces and put them in a small container 
• Put dips and yoghurt in a separate container 
 
Friday Lunch orders 
Friday lunch orders will commence next Friday, 10 February Parents and Carers are 
asked to provide individual student lunch orders with order, name and class written on 
a brown paper bag with the correct money enclosed, (no change will be given) as it 
makes it too difficult to keep track of money.  
 

All lunch orders are to be handed to Narda Smidt on Thursday morning before first 
bell. Orders will be delivered on Friday in time for lunch eating.  
 
Building refurbishments 
The 2/3 classroom and library have new carpet. This was installed at the end of last year and will 
certainly make for a more pleasant learning environment and a warmer winter this year.  
 

External wall cladding and internal painting and new carpet in the library and 2/3 classroom have all 
give our school a freshen up over the holiday break. External painting of the two demountable buildings 
will continue over the next few weeks.  
 
School Photos 

Our annual school photo day is Friday 24 February. Please ensure your child is in 
full school uniform for photos. Every child will have their individual photo taken 
regardless of orders submitted. Photo packages are attached. If you require an 
additional order form for shared parenting or family group, please let the office 
know as soon as possible. Each child has a unique ShootKey code for ordering . 
Please follow the ordering instructions provided on the envelope.  

 
Term 1 Sport  
This term is shaping up to be a very busy one with OSSA carnivals in Swimming, Athletics and Cross 
Country all happening this term weather permitting before Easter.  
 

Students will be selected to represent the school in Swimming based on their ability to swim the 
required distances using correct stroke techniques identified at the end of last year during our Learn to 
Swimming Carnival - Only those students selected to swim will attend the carnival, all other students will 
remain at school for normal lessons.  
 

All students will participate in the Athletics Carnival with selections for various events happening prior to 
the day to allow for the smooth running of the carnival on the day. All students will compete in their age 
race and under 8 years will participate in tabloid sports.  
 

The Cross Country Carnival focuses on students turning 8 years of age this year and above. There are 
three events of 1 km, 2 km, and 3 km.  
 



 

More information will be provided as it gets closer to these events. Please make a note of the dates on 
your calendar.  

P&C News 
Thank you to Christine Holmes for making herself available on Monday and Tuesday morning to assist 
parents in the purchase of uniforms. It is evident many children have had a growth spurt over the 
holidays. If you have uniforms that no longer fit and are in good condition please consider donating 
them to the clothing pool.  

Community News and Information 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 


